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Notes of the Havering Cyclists Annual General Meeting 2016
 

Venue: J.J.Moons PH, Hornchurch on Monday 10 October 2016
Present: Jeff Stafford, Ray Whitehouse and Terry Hughes (notes)

Apologies: Bernie Curtis

1.         Election of Officers
The four serving mandatory officers (as defined in the constitution) were re-elected unopposed:

Chair

Terry Hughes
Treasurer
Bernie Curtis
Co-ordinator 
Ray Whitehouse
Secretary
Jeff Stafford
There was one nomination for the post of Cycling Infrastructure Advisor to which Mark Philpotts was elected unopposed.
The remaining posts remain unfilled. The serving officers will fulfill these tasks as the need arises until further volunteers come forward.
Press Officer

Social Media Officer

Rides and Events Co-ordinator

Campaigns Co-ordinator

Community Engagement Officer
2.      Finance report

Our funds as at 30 September 2016 stood at £602.93 compared with £522.37 on 30 September 2015. Our spend this year has been on promotional leaflets and materials.

3.      Close of AGM
The meeting closed and our normal monthly meeting began. The next AGM is planned for October 2017.
